## Dear Sir/Madam

## A823/03 Glendevon Bridge Repair - Construction Phase

We write to inform you about works Perth and Kinross Council intend on undertaking in the area over the coming months. As a result of the heavy rainfall event experienced in August 2020, Glendevon Bridge supporting the A823 suffered significant damage.

To address the situation, Perth and Kinross Council have appointed a contractor to undertake the repairs to ensure the long-term stability of the infrastructure and safeguard the public. Following discussions with the contractor on construction methodology and sequencing, it has been confirmed that the works will be starting 11<sup>th</sup> October 2021, with an anticipated completion in early January 2022.

Part of these discussions were focused on minimising the disruption while endeavouring to ensure the safety of the public and workforce. As a result of this, it will be necessary to carry out some of the works under a full road closure. The closure duration has been minimised and is programmed to commence on the 3 December 2021 and last for approximately 2 weeks.

We appreciate that this may result in significant disruption over the coming months, however we hope you understand the necessity to carry out these works.

Yours faithfully

Iain Webster

Engineer (Structures)

10 Mys